

MINISTER OF PUBLIC HEALTH, SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT AND LABOR

DIV: GOV-22- 24960

Subject: 1st November 2022 travel

Dear Stakeholders,

This letter is to inform you about the new entry requirements, which are as follows:

- Travelers will no longer require testing to enter Sint Maarten regardless of their vaccination status to enter Sint Maarten.
- All travelers, including transit passengers, will no longer be required to fill out the EHAS form, prior to boarding their flight.

The Ministry of TEATT is working on an Embarkation Debarkation Card (ED), that visitors will be required to fill out for data and statistical purposes. This ED card will be implemented in February of 2023.

Lifting the current travel restrictions will remove all rules against non-essential travel for those wanting to vacation in Sint Maarten. Travelers will only need to meet the usual immigration and border control requirements to visit the island. Although all entry requirements will be dropped, there will be health officials present to monitor passengers entering the country. Travelers who may be experiencing flu-like symptoms may be required to test before they depart/ enter the country.

Trusting to have informed you sufficiently.

Sincerely,

Omar E.C. Ottley

St. Maarten

Minister of Public Health, Social Development and Labor

Minister of PHSDL / Minister van VSA